March 14, 2005

The President’s Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform

1440 New York Avenue NW Suite 2100

Washington, DC  20220

Dear Advisory Panel,

I support the equal tax treatment for same-sex couples.

Why should an unmarried couple pay taxes on their partner’s health insurance that is provided by their employers because they are same-sex couples?
Why shouldn’t same-sex couples be allowed to use flexible medical account for their partner’s medical costs just because they are same-sex?
Adverse consequences for same-sex couples: 

· All same-sex couples pay into Social Security on an equal basis with their heterosexual counterparts, but are not eligible for equal benefits. 
· Same-sex partners do not receive survivors’ benefits when a partner dies, even though they pay for them equally.

· Same-sex partners are not eligible for spouse’s benefits when a partner becomes disabled, even though they pay equally into the program.

· Sixty percent of children being raised by same-sex couples live in a jurisdiction where second-parent adoption is unavailable, meaning that these children cannot secure a recognized legal relationship, the surviving child is not eligible for surviving child benefits under Social Security, even though the deceased parent paid into the program, and even if the parent supported the child for her whole life.

· Social Security provided “surviving parent” benefits to the parent caring for a minor child when the other parent dies.  But all children raised by same-sex couples are excluded from this benefit, even though their parents pay equally into Social Security, because it is only given to couples who are recognized as “spouses” under federal law, which same-sex couples are not.  Even though the benefit is for children and not spouses, children being raised by same-sex people are denied it 

This is all so ridiculous.  We are living in a country that we have so many rights, but you are trying to take them away just because some people live with the same-sex.  I can’t believe that we have come so far that all we are concerned about is who others live with.  

Why don’t we get to the important things in our country? It seems that our country is taking freedom away from our people, while we are at war trying to help another country to gain their freedom.  It doesn’t make sense to me.
Please consider equal tax treatment for same-sex couples.
Sincerely,

Lou Ann Masden

328 Belle Springs Road

Mill Hall, PA  17751

570-726-6527

----Original Message-----

From: Lou Ann [mailto:ncdac@adelphia.net] 

Sent: Monday, March 14, 2005 1:36 PM

To: comments

Cc: field@hrc.org

Subject: President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform

Please see attached letter.

Lou Ann Masden

328 Belle Springs Road

Mill Hall, PA  17751

570-726-6527

